ADVISORY COUNCIL ON WILDLIFE & FRESHWATER FISH MINUTES

TUESDAY, SEPTEMBER 24, 2013
Richardson and Robbins Building Auditorium
89 Kings Highway, Dover, Delaware

Phone 302-739-9912, FAX 302-739-6157
ADVISORY COUNCIL           


DIVISION OF FISH & WILDLIFE

PUBLIC
1.  Edward A. Montague, Chair (Absent)

1. David E. Saveikis


0 Visitors
2.  Garrett Grier, Jr. Vice Chair


2. Rob Hossler
3.  Charles H. Golt 



3. Sr. Cpl. Jeff Howell
4.  Raymond F. Burris  



4. Wayne Lehman
5.  Robert C. Nichols (Absent)


5. Bill Jones
6.  Neal Dukes  




6. Bill McAvoy
7.  Craig A. Karsnitz 



7. Karen Kennedy

8.  Joe C. Johnson (Absent)




9.  Dean Ratliff



 
The meeting was called to order by Vice Chairman Grier at 7:30 PM.
Agenda Item 1.   Approval of Minutes (Chairman).


A motion was made and voted unanimously to approve the August 13, 2013 minutes as written.  
Agenda Item 2.  Phragmites Spraying (Bill Jones).


Bill Jones, Fish & Wildlife Regional Manager with the division’s Private Lands Program, gave an update on the division’s phragmites control program. Mr. Jones explained that phragmites is short for the scientific name of the plant Phragmites australis, which is probably the most widespread flowering plant in the world. The plant is a very aggressive invader from Europe and has the ability to displace many native plants that have higher food and cover value for wetland wildlife. The key to controlling established stands of the plant involves the destruction of the underground rhizome (root) system. The division began experimenting with phragmites control back in the 1940s and found mowing and burning to be ineffective. Chemical control using herbicides has been found to be the only practical, effective and economical method to manage the plant. Following research conducted by the Division in the 1980s, a spraying protocol was developed that uses helicopters to apply a glyphosate-based wetland herbicide.  The division currently operates a spraying program on public lands such as wildlife areas and state parks, as well as a cost-share program on private properties. A typical spraying year can involve treating more than 50 different tracts on public lands along with 55-100 different landowner properties. Total acreages of phragmites treated in recent years were 6,907 acres in 2010, 6,465 acres in 2011 and 6,710 acres in 2012. Mr. Jones explained that 2013 control efforts were still underway and that this year’s total should be similar or slightly above either of the last three years. The cost of spraying this year is $39.73 per acre, which includes chemical and helicopter costs. Mr. Jones explained that the Division’s current costs are cheaper than in the 1980s due to the reduction in herbicide cost. The Division currently partners with the USDA’s Natural Resources Conservation Service to lower landowner costs, coordinates all spraying, obtains state contract pricing on herbicides and helicopter time to make the program affordable, documents all spraying through a computer system on the helicopter and provides area biologists and landowners with spray maps. 

Agenda Item 3.  Swamp Devil Work – Port Mahon Impoundment (Wayne Lehman).

Wayne Lehman, Regional Fish & Wildlife Manager for Kent County, provided a PowerPoint presentation on habitat maintenance work at Port Mahon Impoundment.  After the division received a permit from the U. S. Army Corps of Engineers, the division’s Mosquito Control Section is currently re-excavating circulation channels in the 432 acre Port Mahon impoundment using an amphibious “Swamp Devil” excavator.  The channels, originally excavated in 2002, have silted in and are no longer functioning effectively.  The ditches improve tidal circulation within the impoundment to increase vegetation diversity, improve fish habitat, assist in mosquito control, improve water quality and improve hunter access to duck blinds.  The “Swamp Devil,” also known as a “Cookie Cutter,” excavates a channel approximately 8 feet wide and 1.5 feet deep.  Excavated sediments are discharged as slurry approximately 10-15 feet from the channel at a depth of 0.25 feet above the previous marsh elevation.   
Agenda Item 4. Restoration of Red House Dune (Bill McAvoy).
Bill McAvoy, division Botanist, gave a brief presentation summarizing work to restore and enhance habitat for rare plant and animal species on a forested Ancient Inland Sand Dune in the Nanticoke Wildlife Area. Mr. McAvoy described the geology and ecology of Ancient Inland Sand Dunes and detailed the rare plant and animal species that utilize this habitat. The habitat restoration efforts focus on three invertebrate animal species of conservation concern: the frosted elfin butterfly, the tearful underwing moth and the sweet-fern underwing moth. The goal of this project is to enhance habitat for the host plants associated with these target species. The host plants are the wild lupine for the frosted elfin, the sand hickory for the tearful underwing moth and the sweet-fern for the sweet-fern underwing moth. Habitat restoration efforts have been successful, with the three host plants responding well, though the three target animal species have not yet been observed. Host plant populations are not yet large enough to support these animals, but with continued restoration we are hopeful that the target animal species will be seen in the near future.

Agenda Item 5. Director Update (David E. Saveikis).

Director Saveikis reported that Chairman Montague represented the Council at the National Hunting & Fishing Day event held on September 15.  This event featured dog trial demos, kids fishing, archery trailer, canoe trips, hayrides and deer aging, along with other activities and demonstrations.  Numerous conservation partner organizations had displays at the event and there was some media coverage.  Director Saveikis reported that he read the Governor’s Proclamation at the event declaring September 28 as Hunting & Fishing Day in Delaware. There was also a ceremonial signing of Delaware becoming the 33rd State to join the national Council to Advance Hunting and Shooting Sports by Director Saveikis and the national council’s president Mr. John Frampton.

Director Saveikis distributed copies of a press release describing that the division has posted new night road closure signs at each end of an unpaved dirt road on the Robert L. Graham Nanticoke Wildlife Area near Laurel.  The sign reminds visitors of state regulations that prohibit after hours entry to wildlife areas unless engaged in legal hunting activities.


Director Saveikis provided an update on the September 4 Public Hearing regarding amending wildlife regulations for non-native species.  Approximately 125 people attended the hearing.  The hearing was run by Lisa Vest, the department’s Hearing Officer.  Mr. Saveikis mentioned that most of the comments at the hearing pertained to proposed regulations associated with the hunting and trapping of coyotes.  There were numerous, diametrically opposed positions expressed, ranging from coyotes being vermin for which there should be a year round hunting/trapping season vs. coyotes now being part of our natural environment and should be protected with no hunting or trapping allowed.  The hearing record closed on September 19 and the next step is for the hearing officer to compile the comments, which the division will then review and address for the hearing officer to develop a report and recommendation to the Secretary.   Director Saveikis stated that the department had received hundreds and perhaps up to a 1,000 comments, which would be among the highest ever received by the department, which will require a significant amount of time to review and address.

Director Saveikis indicated that Council members will be provided copies of the PowerPoint presentations given by Rob Hossler, Joe Rogerson and himself at the public hearing.  

Director Saveikis provided the Council members with the summer 2013 edition of Outdoor Delaware Magazine.  This magazine features an article on “Warden,” a male black Labrador retriever that is a K-9 enforcement agent helping his partner, enforcement agent Sr. Cpl. Casey Zolper.  “Warden” was trained in Florida and has tracked missing persons, located key evidence in wildlife criminal cases and found marijuana plots.  The division is considering including Warden on its Facebook page.

Mr. Hossler reported to the Council members that the August Council Meeting Minutes were entered into the September 4 non-native wildlife regulation public hearing record.

AGENDA FOR THE 10/29/2013 ADVISORY COUNCIL MEETING

1. Approval of Minutes (Chairman).
2. Aquatic Weed Control in Freshwater Ponds (Mike Stangl).  
3. Becoming an Outdoor Woman (Tess Belcher).

4. To Be Determined

5. Director Update (Director David E. Saveikis).
There being no further business, a motion was made, seconded and carried that the meeting be adjourned at 9:10 PM.

Sincerely,
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Karen Kennedy

Recording Secretary
